ATTENDANCE:
MEMBERS:
OTHERS:

KURE BEACH PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD
Jduly 14, 2015

Chairperson Ken Withrow, Vice Chairperson Michael Jones
Paula Withrow, Sara Smith, Sandy Capece

Event Marketing Coordinator Nikki Keely, Mayor Dean Lambeth,
Commissioner Emilie Swearingen

Meeting called to order at 1600 by Ken Withrow

Approval of agenda:

Announcement:

Old News:

New Business:

Motion by Sandy Capece and seconded Michael Jones. Motion passed.

1. Nancy Hewitt, Deputy Town Clerk approved turning in the minutes after
they're approved as per Ken Withrow.

2. Michael Jones announced Disk Golf Tournament is November 7,
2015.Approximately 40 people have signed up at this time.

Blue Water wants to sponsor the tournament and inquired about

ostablishing a beer tent. Mayor Dean Lambeth denied approval.

3. Michael Jones mentioned the possibility of having Golf Disc classes
provided.

4. A mention ot possibly having a Volley Ball court next year secondary to
much inquiry about one.

5- Paula Withrow wanted to know the protocol for life guard rescues during actual
shark sightings.

possible CPR classes in the Fall.

8- Sandy Capece inquired about legalities of promoting surf classes and

how it could enhance the water safety classes.

7- Sandy Capece reported an unusual vegetation growing on the dunes
between H & | Street. Phatos distributed to board. Mayor Dean Lambeth
suggested Sony Beeker become aware of this plant life. Photo’s deliver

to Jimmy at Public Works Building July 14, 2015.

8- Sara Smith supported a full quorum.

9- Nikki Keely suggested we gather statistics, data and reviews on the
Musicians/Bands we’ve been hiring. This would aid in gaining a better
perspective for future perspective musicians . Alan is collecting data and
Nikki will provide stats.

10- Emilie Swearingen mentioned her idea of “Adopt a beach program”.

At this time there is a once a year beach sweep day.

However, “Adopt a beach” would span year round to maintain a clean and safer
beach. The plan may include >beach checks’ once a month and maybe once a
week in the summer. General consensus was positive.

11- Nikki requested P+R board members attend the meetings for the upcoming
island day on September 27, 2015.

A: Ocean Front Park;

*Music continues.

*Painting only half way completed. Nancy checking on the cost of

completion.

A: trips; nothing until Christmas

B: Classes; Artin The Park ( 4 people showed last class). May change

class to later in summer with cooler weather for painters.

C: Disk Golf; November 7, 2015 Tournament.

D: Community Center;

*getting prepared for Annual Barbecue.

*Blood Drive July 30, 2015.

*want more Art work on walls in the center.



The meeting was adjourned at 1645
The next meeting planned will be held August 18th at 1600.
Submitted by Sandra Capece



